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Project Update: May 2025 

Environmental Assessment Certificate Application: Public Comment Period 
Underway 

Earlier this month, the Ministry of Transportation and Transit submitted its Environmental 
Assessment Certificate Application for the Fraser River Tunnel Project. The application covers three 
years of planning, fieldwork, assessment and engagement. It’s a significant milestone for the 
Project—a toll-free, eight-lane immersed tube tunnel—and now it’s your turn to weigh in.  

The application identifies potential effects and proposed mitigation measures. First Nations, the 
public, and interested parties have the opportunity to review and provide input on the application, 
helping to inform the final assessment and ensure community interests are considered. 

The public comment period for the Project's Environmental Assessment Certificate Application is 
from May 22 to June 23, 2025. We are holding open houses at the locations and times below: 

 
Delta Open House Richmond Open House 
Wednesday, June 4, 2025  
4 p.m. to 8 p.m. 
Cascades Casino Conference Centre 
6005 BC 17A, Delta 

Thursday, June 5, 2025 
4 p.m. to 8 p.m. 
John M.S. Lecky UBC Boathouse 
7277 River Road, Richmond  

 

For more information and to provide feedback on the Project’s Environmental Assessment 
Certificate Application, please click here.   

 
  

https://engage.gov.bc.ca/fraserrivertunnel/
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Highway 99 Tunnel Program Team Back in the Community 
 

Following a busy program of public events in 2024, we are back for another year! Look for the 
Highway 99 Tunnel Program team at Pop-Ups events across Delta, Richmond and Surrey this 
summer. 

We kicked things off at Richmond Public Works Open House Day on May 10 connecting with 
residents of Richmond and the greater region on the Project.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit us at one of these upcoming events:  

Upcoming Events  Date and Time  
Surrey Fest  June 21, 11 am - 4 pm 
Popsicle Day at the Community Office  July 9, 1 - 5:30 pm 
Bridgeport Station August 12, 2:30 - 7 pm 
Tsawwassen Mills Mall  August 24, 12 - 5 pm 

 

 

Photo: Engagement team at the May 10 
Richmond Public Works Open House 
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We value everyone’s feedback, and event locations have been selected to reach a broad cross-
section of transportation users, including drivers, transit and active transportation users. 

Last year, we spoke with nearly 2000 people at our Pop-Up events. Read our 2024 engagement 
summary report here.  

 

Questions and Feedback 
Please contact the Project team at the email address below or visit the Community Office if you have any 
questions or would like to learn more about the Highway 99 Tunnel Program.  
 
Did you receive this email as a forward? Sign up here to receive our updates directly. 

Contact the Project 

Construction Inquiries 
(Steveston Interchange Project) 
24/7 phone line at 1-888-270-1075 
StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com 
 

Community Office 
5180 Ladner Trunk Road, Delta 
Wednesdays and Thursdays:  
10 a.m. – 5 p.m.  

 General Highway 99 Tunnel Program Information 
highway99tunnelprogram@gov.bc.ca 
www.highway99tunnel.ca 

 

https://www.highway99tunnel.ca/app/uploads/sites/748/2025/04/H99TP-FRTP-Community-Engagement-Summary_20250430.pdf
https://www.highway99tunnel.ca/current-work/
mailto:StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com
mailto:highway99tunnelprogram@gov.bc.ca
https://www.highway99tunnel.ca/

